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Filing Date - 2024-09-04 05:29:20 PM 

Control Number - 56864 

Item Number - 5 



W~ WATERENGINEERS, INC. 
WATER & WASTEWATER TREATMENT CONSULTANTS 

17230 HUFFMEISTER ROAD, SUITE A-CYPRESS, TEXAS 77429-1643 
TEL: 281-373-0500 FAX: 281-373-1113 

September 4,2024 

Public Utility Commission of Texas 
Central Records 
1701 N. Congress, Suite 8-100 
Austin, TX 78701 

Re: REQUEST BY GIDEON WATER LLC FOR TARIFF REVISIONS 
TARIFF CONTROL NO. 56864 

Dear Public Utility Commission of Texas: 

In response to Order No. 2, dated August 27,2024, requiring response by September 9,2024 please 
accept the following: 

Gideon Water LLC (Gideon) does not think that notice, in this matter, is necessary as no increase in 
currently charged rates will occur. When the CCN was originally approved on July 31, 2023, it was 
assumed by Gideon that the tariff included in that approval was the one that was part of the approved 
consent form agreed to in December 2022 (which did not include 10,000 gallons in the base rate). 
Gideon began charging customers based on that assumption and has never included 10,000 gallons in 
the base rate. It was not until sometime later that it was discovered that the tariff included in the final 
approval was erroneous. Subsequent conversations with staff regarding the error revealed that Staff 
thought the tariff could be corrected administratively, so Gideon continued to charge as it always had. 
The process to correct the tariff has gone through several iterations back and forth with Staff, the ALJ, 
the Commissioners and Gideon, and Gideon has continued to charge as it always has. Therefore, since 
no change in charges is anticipated, Gideon believes no notice is required. 

Please feel free to contact me should you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 
WATEREN[GINEERS, IN[C. 

Shefteg Veun# 
Shelley Young, P.E. 
Project Engineer 

Encl. as noted 


